
FASA General Membership Meeting 

               April 9, 2024 6:30 pm 

 

The April 2024 FASA general membership meeting was called to order by President Rachel Dixon at 

6:30 pm at the Elks Lodge with a quorum present. 

 

The minutes from the March 2024 meeting were published in the newsletter and were posted to the 

website.  They were approved as posted. 

 

Johnny Boyles presented the 2024 Treasurer’s report to date.  The club is currently operating in the black.   

The treasurer’s report was approved by the membership. 

Committee Reports: 

DJs: Ashley Holland will be our DJ for the April 27th party.  The party will be potluck with a Spring 

theme. 

Membership: Dwight Vinson reported we have 42 members and 22 renewal letters mailed. 

Phone Tree: Dwayne Baggett reported messages are continuing for meetings and upcoming parties. 

Publicity/Website: Kathi continues to email members the monthly FASA newsletters/flyers/meeting 

minutes. Kathi reported she had created the May Party flyer and will send to local Shag Club Presidents.  

Old Business:  

Cathy Fann reported 18 SOS cards have been sold.  Please contact Cathy to purchase your 2024 SOS 

Membership Card. Spring Safari is April 18 - 28, 2024. An SOS card is required in order to attend SOS. 

We have a limited number of ShagLife T-shirts for sale for $15 and they will be available at the April 

party. Please see Beverly Hobgood if you would like to purchase a T-shirt.  

New Business: 

FASA will celebrate our 40th anniversary at the May 18th party. Rosemary Haney has volunteered to have 

a Chinese Auction for the May party. Joyce Ramos will provide the food and the board will assist in 

planning and preparation. 

FASA member Sue Fulcher volunteered to make a quilt for a FASA fundraiser. At this time, we are 

working on the process we will use to sell tickets for the quilt. 

Member Concerns: 

Norm Russ is home and gradually getting his strength back. Jan is becoming an accomplished nurse. 

Gayle Huggins is in Heritage Place and would welcome visitors. 

Dawn Carr has difficulty walking and is fortunate to have David Sessoms helping her. 

Linda Starling has a broken ankle and will be recuperating for six weeks. 

Wayne Searcy is undergoing immunotherapy treatments.  

 



April birthdays were recognized. The meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Penny Council 

Corresponding Secretary 

 

 

 

 

         

  

          

 

      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


